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Please find a copy of the Penta Wood December 2014 eDMR (Discharge Monitoring Report) submitted electronically in 
the WDNR Web Access Management System (WAMS) today (1/21/2015).
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‘Footnote: QA/QC Information is not identical for each day, so the value shown is the maximum of all values for LOD/LOQ 
data or the first Lab found for Lab Cert data.
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footnotes (DNR Use Only; Instructions for completing this form that are unique for your facility may be displayed here.)

General Remarks

The daily flow rates were estimated as reported above based on the effluent flowmeter flowrates.

Laboratory Quality Control Comments

Exceedence Comments

Submitted by Timothy Ree(timdree0042) on 1/21/2015 3:38:56 PM
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The December 2014 monthly average pentachlorophenol concentration exceeds the limit of 0.1 ug/L. WDNR and USEPA 
were promply notified of the weekly compliance sample pentachlorophenol concentrations. A written report was submitted to 
WDNR and USEPA on December 8, 2014 discussing the non-compliance, potential cause of the non-compliance, and a 
proposed corrective action. A conference call was held on December 12, 2014 between CRA and WDNR to discuss the 
non-compliance and other issues. WDNR agreed with the corrective action.

Pentachlorophenol was subsequently detected at a concentration of 75 ug/L in one sample collected between the lead and 
lag carbon units on December 16, 2014. This concentration represented a pentachlorophenol breakthrough of the lead 
carbon unit and indicated that the carbon required replacement. Therefore, the system was shutdown on December 23, 
2014 pending the carbon change-out.

The December 2014 monthly average pentachlorophenol concentration exceeds the limit of 0.1 ug/L as reported above. 
WDNR and USEPA were promply notified of the weekly compliance sample pentachlorophenol concentrations. A written 
report was submitted to WDNR and USEPA on December 8, 2014 discussing the non-compliance, potential cause of the 
non-compliance, and a proposed corrective action. A conference call was held on December 12, 2014 between CRA and 
WDNR to discuss the non-compliance and other issues. WDNR agreed with the corrective action.

Selected effluent samples collected on December 2 and 10, 2014 were filtered by the laboratory to evaluate whether small 
solid particles were contributing to the effluent pentachlorophenol concentrations and whether installation of a filter 
downstream of the carbon units may remove solid pentachlorophenol particles prior to discharge. Pentachlorophenol was 
detected in the filtered effluent samples at concentrations of 0.082 ug/L and 0.074 ug/L (estimated concentrations below the 
reporting limit). These concentrations indicate that some small solid particles were contributing to the effluent 
pentachlorophenol concentrations. However, dissolved pentachlorophenol still was present in the effluent.

Pentachlorophenol was subsequently detected at a concentration of 75 ug/L in one sample collected between the lead and 
lag carbon units on December 16, 2014. This concentration represented a pentachlorophenol breakthrough of the lead 
carbon unit and indicated that the carbon required replacement. Therefore, the system was shutdown on December 23, 
2014 pending the carbon change-out.
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